
 
 
 

August 10th, 2020 
 
Town Manager 
Town of Bowdoinham 
13 School Street, 
Bowdoinham, ME 04008 
 
RE: Bowdoinham Recycling Building Modifications 
   
To whom it may concern, 
 
This memo is to address the modifications required for the Bowdoinham Recycling 
center building. 
 
Calderwood Engineering inspected the Bowdoinham Recycling center on June 24th, 
2020. Calderwood Engineering had previously inspected the building on August 21st, 
2013, and noted several areas of the building that required modification to bring the 
building up to code. During the inspection on June 24th, 2020, Calderwood Engineering 
noted that none of the proposed changes had been made. Attached to this Memo are the 
details and memo provided in 2013. All of the changes outlined in that memo, as well as 
the modifications below must be performed to bring the building up to code. The only 
part of the existing memo that no longer applied is the cost estimate, which does not 
reflect 2020 prices. In addition to the existing modifications, Calderwood Engineering 
found the following issues. 
 
On the 1st floor, there are (4) columns located under a set of Lally columns placed on the 
2nd floor. Currently, (1) column is located off center and leaves the beam on top of the 
columns with 1” of bearing. This column must be repositioned to have a minimum of 
2.5” of bearing length. 
 
On the Northeast corner of the building, the wall next to existing door frame is not 
connected to the foundation. Calderwood Engineering has designed a connection between 
the existing timber wall frame to the concrete footing by installing a sill plate and 
connecting this to the existing door frame. See the attached details. 
 
On the Southeast corner of the building, several of the 2x4’s in the exterior wall have 
deteriorated and must be replaced. Calderwood Engineering noted at least (11) that must 
be replaced, however the exact number must be determined in the field. These 2x4’s have 
been exposed to the elements due to the lack of sheathing or any type of facing on the 
exterior of the building. As noted in the attached memo from 2013, ½” plywood/OSB 
should be added to all exterior wall that are not covered by plywood or by planking. 
 
 



 
 
Attached are the supporting calculations, details, and the memo and details provided in 
2013. 
 
Should you have any further questions please feel free to contact us directly. 
 
 
       Respectfully Submitted 
 

  
 
       Thad D. Chamberlain, EI 
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